U.S. Department of Homeland Security
Washington, D.C. 20528

Homeland
Security

Privacy Office, Mail Stop 0655

April 29, 2022

SENT VIA E-MAIL TO: info@aflegal.org
Reed Rubinstein

611 Pennsylvania Ave SE #231

Washington, DC 20003

Re: 2022-HQFO0-00825
Dear Mr. Rubinstein:

This letter acknowledges receipt of your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the Department
of Homeland Security (DHS), Privacy Office, dated March 30, 2022, and received in this office on March
31, 2022. You requested documents regarding:

B. The Department’s “Equity Assessment,” that was required by Section 5 of Executive Order 13985
(January 20, 2021) on “Advancing Racial Equity and Support for Underserved Communities Through the
Federal Government,” to be submitted to the Assistant to the President for Domestic Policy by August 8§,
2021.

Upon further review of your request and due to the subject matter of your request, I am transferring item
B of this request to the FOIA Officer for Office for Civil Rights and Civil Liberties (CRCL), for
processing under the FOIA and direct response to you. Please find their contact information below:

Office for Civil Rights and Civil Liberties (CRCL)
Create an account to avoid delays! DHS PAL

Office for Civil Rights and Civil Liberties, Mail Stop 0190
ATTN: CRCL FOIA Officer

Department of Homeland Security

2707 Martin Luther King Jr. AVE SE

Washington, DC 20528-065

E-mail: crclfoia@hg.dhs.gov

If you need to contact our office again about this matter, please refer to 2022-HQFO-00825. You may
contact this office at 1-866-431-0486 or 202-343-1743.

Sincerely,
Jimmy Wolfrey

Senior Director, FOIA Operations and Management
(Acting)


https://foiarequest.dhs.gov/
mailto:crclfoia@hq.dhs.gov

